
From: Helen Pridgen <HPridgen@afsp.org>
To: Veldran, KatherineKatherineVeldran@gov.sc.gov

Date: 11/12/2014 11:09:37 AM
Subject: FW: Meeting with Governor Haley

Dear Katherine,

I am checking in with you to see if we might now schedule an appointment with Governor Haley within the next few 
weeks. Would you let me know when a time is available?

Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely, Helen

Helen Pridgen, MSW, LMSW
South Carolina Area Director
American Foundation for Suicide Prevention 
443-A Meeting Street 
West Columbia, SC 29169 
803-552-9318
hpridgen@afsp.org
www.afsp.org
www.outofthedarkness.org

From: Helen Pridgen
Sent: Monday, November 03, 2014 3:13 PM
To: 'katherineveldran@gov.sc.gov'
Subject: Meeting with Governor Haley

Dear Katherine,

I just wanted to let you know that I haven't forgotten about contacting you in follow up to the Columbia Out of the
Darkness Community Walk. I am well aware that this is a busy time for your office considering the election
tomorrow. We are still in wrap up here from the Columbia walk plus preparing for the final one this fall on November 
15 in Aiken.

I look forward to connecting soon to schedule a date.

With our sincere appreciation to Governor Haley and to you for the tremendous support to suicide prevention and to 
this year's Columbia walk! Governor Haley's remarks were on the mark and very well done.

Sincerely, Helen

Helen Pridgen, MSW, LMSW
South Carolina Area Director
American Foundation for Suicide Prevention 
443-A Meeting Street 
West Columbia, SC 29169 
803-552-9318
hpridgen@afsp.org
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